December 2023

Dear Supporters and Praying Friends,

May you have a blessed Christmas as we celebrate the birth of our Saviour. My heart goes out to the ladies who |
minister to, as they will be away from their families during this Christmas season.

October was a busy month for me. On the first Sunday night | was in a prison in Tennessee. The chaplain had forgotten
we were coming, so we only had three ladies come out. It turned out okay because one of the ladies was a recent
widow, so we were able to pray with her and encourage her. One of the other ladies had memorized Romans 12:1-2 to
win a Rock of Ages bible. When we were leaving there was no officer to let us out and | had to go searching in the
facility for someone to let us out. That was interesting.

The third through the sixth of October | was in South Carolina for a Rock of Ages blitz. One of the days we were allowed
to visit the ladies who had just arrived at prison. Most of them were scared but really open to the gospel. We could
only talk to the ladies outside the door through a small window. | personally got to pray with one young lady as she
received Jesus as her Saviour. We were also able to visit the ladies in the “yard”. It was very warm outside, but a few
ladies wanted to talk about the Lord and were receptive. Every night they brought the ladies into their gym where we
sang songs and the preacher preached. One night | was able to share my testimony. Many ladies called on the Lord for
salvation.

On the 25" | went to the Douglasville, GA jail. | taught a bible lesson in three of the jail pods. We see these same ladies
almost every month. On the 26" | was invited to a volunteer appreciation dinner at Bledsoe Prison in Tennessee. They
treated us to a very nice dinner cooked by the inmates. It was a good chance to meet the other staff. On the second of
November, | taught a class at Silverdale in Tennessee, then we left for a special meeting in Virginia on the third where
we were introduced to local pastors. Janna and | spoke at a lady’s class at a church there and it was a blessing. On
Sunday the fifth, we went back to Bledsoe, and we were surprised to go into a room filled with ladies! Both Janna and |
taught bible lessons to the ladies. November 17 | was in a prison called West Central for a two-night meeting. The
young preacher that we had asked to come preached a very plain message on salvation and seven ladies called on the
Lord. Praise God! Please pray for Janna and | as we attend a class in Fulton County, GA, so we can be allowed to visit
the jail there in Atlanta.

December is usually a slow time for prison meetings, so | plan on giving out goody bags to our local police and firemen
during this time. Please pray that the bibles and tracts will be read, and souls will be saved.

In Christ, \?AJ&'»

inda Fulton
Proverbs 3:5-6
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